
 

 

LOGIE & ST. JOHN’S (CROSS) PARISH CHURCH 

NEWSLETTER No. 4 

Easter has passed, the days are getting longer, the weather is improving, school holidays are over, 
and yet for the majority every day takes on the same routine of social distancing or isolation. More 
than ever we are reminded that we are social animals not meant to thrive in isolation, locked behind 
our doors from the rest of the world. But let us not be down-hearted. Remember….. 

‘I can do everything through him who gives me strength’ 
                                            Philippians 4:13 

 
WORSHIP: 
Our online worship on Sunday 19th April will be delivered by Rev. David McLeod.  He will be focussing 
on the following passage: Genesis 3: 1-13, Jeremiah 1: 4-6 and Luke 10: 17-20.  
You will be able to follow this on our website, www.logies.org , from 11am onwards.  
 

‘Before I formed you in the womb I knew you,  
before you were born I set you apart:  

I appointed you as a prophet to the nations’ 
                                                   Jeremiah 1:5 

 
Please continue to share our worship with others and if you would like to contribute to our online 
time of worship, by recording a Bible reading or reading/writing prayers please contact us by 
email: administrator@logies.org . Similarly, please keep sending your requests for favourite hymns.  
 
The Church of Scotland website, www.churchofscotland.org continues to offer further ideas and 
support on staying connected.  
 
 
A MESSAGE FROM YOUR KIRK SESSION 
The Kirk Session were due to meet this week but unfortunately a formal meeting had to be 
postponed for several reasons including the fact that our Session Clerk, Mike Duffy, is currently very 
busy dealing with the pandemic. Mike is, however, in regular contact with our Interim Moderator, 
Rev. James Wilson.  
We hope that it will be possible for the Kirk Session to meet in the near future and thereafter be in a 
position to offer some information from the Presbytery of Dundee regarding the circumstance 
surrounding David’s absence.  
At this time we are reminded, just as when we were last together, to  keep David, Andrena and their 
family in our prayers.   
 
 
PASTORAL CARE 
If you are, or know of anyone else, in need of immediate pastoral care please contact our Session 
Clerk, Mike Duffy by emailing sessionclerk@logies.org 
 
 

http://www.logies.org/
mailto:administrator@logies.org
http://www.churchofscotland.org/
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FOR OUR YOUNG MEMBERS (AND YOUNG AT HEART): 
 
Norma continues to keep you close in her heart and she has passed this on:  
 
‘One of my favourite verses in the whole Bible is Exodus 19:4  

‘You yourselves have seen what I did to the Egyptians, and how I bore you on eagles' wings and 
brought you to myself’.  

In Sunday Club we started an eagle banner and had plans with Pat to complete it.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It would be good if each of us got a sheet of paper and drew round our hand and brought it 
along when we are next able to meet together. With Pat’s help we can hopefully complete the 
wings and share with each other what we have learned about the truth of Exodus 19:4.’ 

What a great idea! 
 
A PRAYER: 

 
Lord, help me through the day and all it will bring my way. 

Help me come to you for guidance, strength, provision and protection.  
As I face hard situations help me remember that I am Your child. 
Help me live today in a way that rings honour to Your holy name. 

 
AMEN 

 
AND FINALLY: 
You have received this newsletter because we had your email address. Please feel free to share with 
others who may not have received it. If you have any reflections, news, photographs you’d like to 
see included in our newsletter then please let us know by email at administrator@logies.org or leave 
a message on the Church Answerphone T:01382 668514 
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